

Thursday 26th November 2020

Primary Update

Dear WSO Primary Community,

I hope this communication finds you all in good health and good spirits. November is almost over and we have truly entered the wonderful weather of Dubai that we all appreciate and enjoy so much. For the many of us who remained here during the hot summer months, it is definitely a welcomed change! With news spreading of successful vaccines being created to fight against COVID-19, we are all hoping we are reaching a turning point and can look forward to a brighter immediate future. Remaining positive and supporting those around us continues to be so important during this time.

We have just finished mindfulness youth week at school, which incorporated activities and support for students, parents and staff. Thank you to the parents who joined the mindfulness sessions via Zoom; remaining grounded and aware of one's own health and mental state is an important life skill. We have also just about finished a full round of online parent consultations with teachers and specialists. For specialists, we used a new piece of software to organise and run these online sessions. There has been both positive and constructive feedback from parents and teachers, and we will continue to ensure we reflect and improve where necessary. What was excellent to see was engagement from working parents from their place of work; it really is an excellent example of how technology can be used to enhance our communication and practices.

Apologies in advance for the slightly longer edition this week, however there is some really positive news for you to read ...

Key Messages/Updates

A 100% Re-opening Update: WE HAVE GOOD NEWS! Our proposal has been accepted and we are now able to move forward with the following changes to our educational offering:

- KS2 (Years 3,4,5&6) will be able to attend school every day of the week, starting from Sunday 3rd
 January 2021
- Year 2 will be able to move into one classroom (if they have not already)
- FS and Year 1 will be able to move into one classroom, with large 6ft plastic divides placed between bubbles of no more than 10 (if they have not already)
- Outdoor Learning lessons will be able to start outside, once the sand areas have been covered with artificial grass (hoping for a Term 2 start)

We are able to make these changes as children will now be able to share 1 table between 2, with a large acrylic transparent divide attached to the centre of the table (picture below). I want to make it very clear that the health and safety of our student, your children, will not be compromised by these changes. Our staff will still enforce social distancing and hygiene procedures.



Additionally, where we would love to see all children back in the Academy, there will still be access to remote learning for the children choosing to remain learning online.

This online learning will look different for KS2 due to the teachers being on site every day. A fully comprehensive Term 2 parent guidance will be shared during the last week of term, including a detailed explanation of any changes in comparison to Term 1.



Mask exemption: Please read the following guidance from the KHDA:

Please note that masks are still mandatory for everyone at school above the age of six years. If a student has a medical condition which necessitates an exemption to wearing a face mask, parents must apply for an exemption through the Dubai Police portal by using https://www.dxbpermit.gov.ae/home

Applications are typically processed within five days, and parents will have to provide supporting medical documents as part of the application. If the application is approved by Dubai Police, the student may be exempt from wearing a mask on campus, but must follow all other social distancing and health and safety protocols.

Seesaw and Teacher expectations: As you can imagine, the changes to teaching and learning that have taken place over the last 9 months have been huge! The advancement of technology use, especially seesaw in primary, has opened up a completely new way of learning. Our teaching staff are of course superhero's and incredibly dedicated to their jobs, which is to educate your children. However, we are extremely passionate about supporting wellbeing for all, including our staff. Teachers can receive up to 1000 seesaw notifications in one day alone! On top of that, due to the flexible nature of seesaw, students or parents can submit work or communicate at all hours of the day, which we respect completely. All I ask from parents is to understand that teachers acknowledging work might take place the day or two after. Additionally, if a seesaw activity was completed on site with the class teacher, there is not an expectation for our teachers to then go back and acknowledge this work, as they would have done so in the lesson. Thank you for your understanding with this.

^{■ @}gems_wso ff gemswso

Revamped Website! Since the beginning of the academic year, a creative team from within our school has been working on new content for our school website. The new website is now live and you can see it by clicking on the following link. Thank you to everyone involved in its creation; hopefully it encapsulates everything we are proud of at WSO! https://www.gemswellingtonacademy-dso.com/

Gifts and shared food: Just a gentle reminder that gift and shared food items should not be brought into the Academy for other students or staff members. At this time of year, in normal circumstances, this would be taking place to celebrate the end of term. However, we must remain compliant with all health and safety rules so please do follow this instruction – thank you for your support.

Upcoming Events and Dates

UAE National Day Celebrations (29th November) – Activities and virtual events taking place across the Academy to celebrate National Day.

UAE Martyrs' Day (30th November) – WSO will ensure we honour this day respectfully

UAE National Holiday (1-3rd December) – The Academy will be closed on these three days – stay safe!

Winter Wonders Week (W/B 6th December) – During the last week of term, there will be multiple festive activities taking place across Primary. Each day during the last week, students and staff are invited to participate in dressing up in festive clothing, and optionally donating 5dhs to our registered charity – Dubai Cares:

- Sunday 6th winter accessory day
- Monday 7th winter silly hats day
- Tuesday 8th winter silly socks day
- Wednesday 9th winter jumper day
- Thursday 10th winter jumper day

End of Term 1 Reports (10th December) – Class teachers will be emailing these on the last day of term

Term 2 Parent Guidance Email (10th December) – Keep an eye out for this!

Last day of Term (10th December) – Enjoy the last day of the school term!

First Day of Term 2 (Sunday 3rd January 2021) — Make sure you have a negative PCR test result within 48 hours of returning to school if you opt to travel outside of the UAE

As always, thank you for your continued support. Enjoy the long break coming up and see you all very soon!

Warm Regards

Nathan Sadler Primary Principal



^{■ @}gems_wso **ff** gemswso

تحديث المدرسة الابتدائية

مجتمع المدرسة الابتدائية الأعزاء

أتمنى أن يصلكم هذا التواصل جميعًا بصحة جيدة ومعنويات جيدة. أوشك شهر نوفمبر على الانتهاء ودخلنا حقًا الطقس الرائع في دبي الذي نقدره جميعًا ونستمتع به كثيرًا. بالنسبة للكثيرين منا الذين بقوا هنا خلال أشهر الصيف الحارة، إنه بالتأكيد تغيير مرحب به! مع انتشار أخبار اللقاحات الناجحة التي يتم إنشاؤها لمحاربة (COVID-19، نأمل جميعًا أن نصل إلى نقطة تحول ويمكننا أن نتطلع إلى مستقبل فوري أكثر إشراقًا. يظل الحفاظ على الإيجابية ودعم من حولنا أمرًا مهمًا للغاية خلال هذا الوقت.

لقد انتهينا للتو من أسبوع شباب اليقظة الذهنية في المدرسة، والذي تضمن أنشطة ودعمًا للطلاب وأولياء الأمور والموظفين. شكرًا لأولياء الأمور الذين انضموا إلى جلسات الذهن عبر Zoom البقاء على أسس وإدراك لصحة الفرد وحالته العقلية هو مهارة حياتية مهمة. لقد انتهينا للتو من جولة كاملة من استشارات الوالدين عبر الإنترنت مع المعلمين والمتخصصين. بالنسبة للمتخصصين، استخدمنا برنامجًا جديدًا لتنظيم وإدارة هذه الجلسات عبر الإنترنت. كانت هناك تعليقات إيجابية وبناءة من أولياء الأمور والمعلمين، سوف نستمر في ضمان التفكير والتحسين عند الضرورة. ما كان من الرائع رؤيته هو مشاركة الأباء العاملين من مكان عملهم إنه حقًا مثال ممتاز لكيفية استخدام التكنولوجيا لتعزيز اتصالاتنا وممارساتنا.

اعتذر مقدمًا عن الرسالة الأطول قليلاً هذا الأسبوع، ولكن هناك بعض الأخبار الإيجابية...

تحديث إعادة الفتح بنسبة 100%: لدينا أخبار سارة! تم قبول اقتراحنا ونحن الآن قادرون على المضي قدمًا في التغييرات التالية على عرضنا التعليمي:

- سيتمكن KS2 (السنوات 3،4،5 و6) من الذهاب إلى المدرسة كل يوم من أيام الأسبوع بدءًا من الأحد 3 يناير 2021
 - سيتمكن الصف الثاني من الانتقال إلى فصل دراسي واحد (إذا لم يكن قد تم الانتقال بالفعل)
 - سيتمكن FS والسنة الأولى من الانتقال إلى فصل دراسي واحد، مع وجود فواصل بلاستيكية كبيرة بطول 6 أقدام موضوعة بين فقاعات لا تزيد عن 10 (إذا لم تكن قد فعلت بالفعل)

• ستكون دروس التعلم في الهواء الطلق قادرة على البدء في الخارج، بمجرد تغطية المناطق الرملية بالعشب الاصطناعي (على أمل بدء الفصل الدراسي الثاني)

نحن قادرون على إجراء هذه التغييرات حيث سيتمكن الأطفال الآن من مشاركة طاولة واحدة بين 2، مع فاصل أكريليك شفاف كبير متصل بمنتصف الجدول (الصورة أدناه). أريد أن أوضح تمامًا أن صحة وسلامة طلابنا وأطفالك لن تتأثر بهذه التغييرات. سيظل موظفونا يطبقون إجراءات التباعد الاجتماعي والنظافة.

بالإضافة إلى ذلك، نود أن نرى جميع الأطفال في الأكاديمية مرة أخرى، سيظل هناك وصول إلى التعلم عن بعد للأطفال الذين يختارون الاستمرار في التعلم عبر الإنترنت.

سيبدو هذا التعلم عبر الإنترنت مختلفًا بالنسبة لـ KS2 نظرًا لوجود المعلمين في الموقع كل يوم. سيتم مشاركة توجيه شامل تمامًا للوالدين في الفصل الثاني خلال الأسبوع الأخير من الفصل الدراسي، بما في ذلك شرح مفصل لأي تغييرات مقارنة بالمصطلح 1.



الإعفاء من لبس القناع: يرجى قراءة الإرشادات التالية من هيئة المعرفة والتنمية البشرية: يرجى ملاحظة أن الأقنعة لا تزال إلزامية لكل شخص في المدرسة فوق سن 6 سنوات. إذا كان الطالب يعاني من حالة طبية تستدعي الإعفاء من ارتداء قناع الوجه، يجب على الوالدين التقدم بطلب للحصول على إعفاء من خلال بوابة شرطة دبى باستخدام هذا الرابطhttps://www.dxbpermit.gov.ae/home

gemseducation.com

تتم معالجة الطلبات عادةً في غضون خمسة أيام، وسيتعين على الآباء تقديم المستندات الطبية الداعمة كجزء من الطلب. إذا تمت الموافقة على الطلب من قبل شرطة دبي، فقد يتم إعفاء الطالب من ارتداء القناع في المدرسة، ولكن يجب عليه اتباع جميع بروتوكولات التباعد الاجتماعي والصحة والسلامة.

توقعات Seesaw وتوقعات المعلم: كما يمكنكم أن تتخيلوا، كانت التغييرات في التدريس والتعلم التي حدثت خلال الأشهر التسعة الماضية ضخمة! أدى تقدم استخدام التكنولوجيا، وخاصة Seesaw في المرحلة الابتدائية، إلى فتح طريقة جديدة تمامًا للتعلم. طاقم التدريس لدينا هم بالطبع أبطال خارقون ومكرسون بشكل لا يصدق لوظائفهم، وهي تعليم أطفالكم. ومع ذلك، نحن متحمسون للغاية لدعم الرفاهية للجميع، بما في ذلك موظفينا. يمكن للمعلمين تلقى ما يصل إلى 1000 إشعار تأرجح في يوم واحد فقط!

علاوة على ذلك، نظرًا للطبيعة المرنة للSeesaw ، يمكن للطلاب أو أولياء الأمور تقديم العمل أو التواصل في جميع ساعات اليوم ، و هو ما نحترمه تمامًا. كل ما أطلبه من الآباء هو أن يفهموا أن اعتراف المعلمين بالعمل قد يحدث في اليوم أو اليومين التاليين. بالإضافة إلى ذلك، إذا تم الانتهاء من نشاط لعبة في الموقع مع معلم الفصل، فليس هناك توقع لمعلمينا للعودة بعد ذلك والاعتراف بهذا العمل، كما فعلوا في الدرس. شكرا لتفهمكم.

موقع مجدد! منذ بداية العام الدراسي، يعمل فريق إبداعي من داخل مدرستنا على محتوى جديد لموقع مدرستنا الويب (الإنترنت). الموقع الجديد متاح الآن ويمكنكم رؤيته بالضغط على الرابط التالي. شكرا لكل من شارك في إنشائها .نأمل أن يلخص كل شيء نفخر به في https://www.gemswellingtonacademy-dso.com/

الهدايا والطعام المشترك

مجرد تذكير لطيف بأنه لا ينبغي إحضار الهدايا والمواد الغذائية المشتركة إلى الأكاديمية للطلاب أو الموظفين الأخرين. في هذا الوقت من العام، وفي الظروف العادية، يتم ذلك للاحتفال بالعيد الوطني وموسم الأعياد. ومع ذلك يجب أن نظل ملتزمين بجميع قواعد الصحة والسلامة، لذا يرجى اتباع هذه التعليمات.

الأحداث والتواريخ القادمة

احتفالات اليوم الوطني لدولة الإمارات العربية المتحدة (29 نوفمبر) - أنشطة وفعاليات افتر اضية تقام في أنحاء الأكاديمية للاحتفال باليوم الوطني.

يوم شهداء الإمارات (30 نوفمبر) - ستضمن الأكاديمية تكريمنا لهذا اليوم باحترام

^{■ @}gems_wso ■ gemswso

العيد الوطني لدولة الإمارات العربية المتحدة (1-3 ديسمبر) - ستغلق الأكاديمية في هذه الأيام الثلاثة - حافظوا على سلامتكم!

أسبوع عجائب الشتاء (6 ديسمبر) - خلال الأسبوع الأخير من الفصل الدراسي، سيكون هناك العديد من الأنشطة الاحتفالية التي تقام عبر المرحلة الابتدائية. كل يوم خلال الأسبوع، الطلاب والموظفون مدعوون للمشاركة في ارتداء الملابس الاحتفالية، والتبرع اختياريًا بمبلغ 5 دراهم للمؤسسة الخيرية المسجلة لدينا - دبي العطاء.

- الأحد 6 يوم الإكسسوارات الشتوية
- الاثنين 7 يوم القبعات الشتوية السخيفة
- الثلاثاء الثامن يوم الجوارب الشتوية السخيفة
 - الأربعاء 9 يوم الكنزة الشتوية
 - الخميس 10 يوم الكنزة الشتوية

تقارير نهاية الفصل الأول (10 ديسمبر) - سيرسل معلمو الفصل هذه التقارير عبر البريد الإلكتروني في اليوم الأخير من الفصل الدراسي

البريد الإلكتروني لإرشاد الوالدين للفصل الدراسي الثاني (10 ديسمبر) - ترقبواهذا! آخر يوم من الفصل الدراسي (10 ديسمبر) - استمتع باليوم الأخير من الفصل الدراسي! اليوم الأول من الفصل الدراسي الثاني (الأحد 3 يناير 2021) - تأكدوا من حصولكم على نتيجة اختبار PCR سلبية خلال 48 ساعة من العودة إلى المدرسة إذا كنتم قد سافرتم خارج دولة الإمارات العربية المتحدة.

كما هو الحال دائما، شكرا لكم لدعمكم المتواصل. استمتعوا بالإجازة الطويلة القادمة ونراكم جميعًا قريبًا!



تحياتي حارة ناثان سادلر مدير المدرسة الابتدائية

gemseducation.com

^{■ @}gems_wso **f** gemswso